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St. Matthew’s Mission and Vision 2020 Statements 
 

 

 

Mission Statement   
God calls St. Matthew’s congregation and community to: 

 

Be engaged in joyful service to God’s world through faith in Jesus Christ. 

 

Vision Statement   
We will commit ourselves through our time, talents and financial support to: 

 

*Put God’s Word into action 

*Foster communication, in order to inform and connect people to ministry 

*Express God’s love and fulfill God’s mission by generously 

 serving one another locally & globally 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA 

 

1) Opening Prayer and Devotions 

2) Setting a Quorum 

3) Approval of 2015 Annual Meeting Minutes 

4) Questions on Committee Reports  

5) 2016 Budget 

6) Nominations and Election of 2016 Council Members 

7) The Lord’s Prayer 

8) Adjournment 
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REPORT OF THE PASTORS 
 

Grace and Peace to you from our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

“Engaged in Joyful Service in God’s World through Faith in Jesus Christ.”  This is who God calls us to be.  This 

is how we see ourselves.  This is our mission.  Joy-filled and service driven are how we are seen by others. 

 

We lived out our mission as we addressed our goals for 2015. 

 Re-vision and revitalize our youth program.  Under Pastor Thadd’s direction there is energy in both our 

confirmation and youth programs.  Thank you Elizabeth Pettyjohn and Laura Book who have provided 

leadership for the sr. high youth as we continue our search for a youth director. 

 Develop and nurture our finance and stewardship teams and strategies.  We have consolidated our 

finances, started on-line banking, and developed processes for the management of our operating expenses.  

In 2016 we hope to contract with an outside accounting and bookkeeping firm to continue the work we 

have started. 

 Explore and implement an evening program event possibly centered around worship.  We have re-

instated our evening worship program. Now on Sunday evenings.  On the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month 

we have added a meal between worship and our confirmation and youth group.  Everyone is welcomed 

for dinner and I hope you will join us soon. 

 Allow the time and space for council and the ministry teams to come together and mature in their areas of 

ministry.  Council and our ministry teams continue to nurture congregational life. 

 

Our theme for 2015 was “A Good and Faithful Life.”  We are loved, forgiven and saved by God, so how then 

shall we live?  As good and faithful servants!!!   

 

In sermons, study, worship, outreach events and spiritual disciplines we explored the question “What are the 

marks of a Good and Faithful Life?”   

 

 Giving:  giving thanks and giving it up to God.  A good and faithful life is marked by gratitude and 

surrender.   

 Sharing:  sharing our time, talents and treasures, and sharing the good news.  We’d shared our talents with 

an art show.  We shared the gospel by sharing our favorite bible stories during worship.  

 Caring:  caring for creation and caring for our neighbor.   We expanded our recycling efforts.  We added 

a prayer wall.   

 

In 2016 our theme is “Who is my neighbor?”   We are called to love the Lord our God with all our heart, soul, 

mind and strength and to love our neighbor as ourselves.  So who is my neighbor?  Join us as we reflect on this 

question. 

 

Lastly council has identified our goals for 2016: 

 Explore ways to enrich the 10:30 worship service 

 Find accounting and bookkeeping support for our church’s finances 

 Develop a long term property maintenance plan 

 Develop a new ongoing outreach ministry program 

 

In 2016 may we continue together to deepen our understanding of God’s call on our congregation and our lives.  

God’s blessing in the New Year. 

 

Pastor Tina 
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Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

I love to go spelunking.  But I must admit the first time I crawled around in dark and muddy caves I was terrified.  

Everything was going well until our guide told us to turn off our flashlights.  Suddenly, I couldn’t see my hand 

that was inches in front of my face let alone the people around me.  I am sure I have never been in a darker place 

in my life!  And then he told us the next 15 minutes of our adventure would be spent without any lights.  I laughed, 

thinking he was joking, until I realized his voice was trailing away from me.  At first it went about as well as I 

expected.  I was bumping into the people around me and hitting my head on the hard surfaces that were 

everywhere.  But after a while, the group got into a bit of rhythm.  Our communication became like the game 

telephone.  “Look out for the rock on your left” would be passed down the line so that everyone would know 

what was coming. Things were going so well, we decided that the rest of our spelunking adventure would be 

spent without flashlights.   

 

2015 was my first full year as Pastor at St. Matthew’s.  Just like the beginning of any new call, I had the sense of 

reaching around in the dark trying to get my bearings and figure out how to move ahead in an unfamiliar place.  

So there is a lot of learning and listening that happened this year so that we can move forward in the same direction 

without hitting too many hard surfaces.  Thankfully, you have made this transition very smooth.  I have really 

enjoyed getting to know the gifts of people in the congregation and seeing how these gifts enhance our lives 

together.    

 

I have so many highlights from my first year here that I am sure to miss some but these are the ones that stick out.  

We added a new worship service on Sunday evenings.  On the 2nd and 4th Sunday nights we gather for a meal and 

then have confirmation and youth group after that.  The worship and meal have been wonderfully attended and I 

am excited to see how we can continue to make our Sunday night a wonderful time together as a community.  

 

A group of us gather once a month at Victory Brewing in Downingtown to have good beverages and conversation.  

This relaxed setting has encouraged conversation around theological and topical issues that are affecting our lives 

and the world.  The fellowship has been another great opportunity to get to know one another.     

 

After many years of wonderful leadership Kelly Kratz and Kristin Ditillo stepped down from teaching 

confirmation.  So we re-booted confirmation this year by adding 6th and 7th graders to the mix.  We have a great 

group of kids along with wonderful small group leaders who do a wonderful job of connecting with the youth.  

We are blessed by so many wonderful teachers at St. Matthew’s.   

 

The congregation continues to look for ways to reach out and be God’s hands and feet in the world.  In addition 

to the wonderful Thanksgiving Day outreach with Holy Communion Lutheran Church we added a Thanksgiving 

Day partnership with Good Shepherd in Coatesville so that we can reach out to more hungry people on 

Thanksgiving.  I look forward to seeing how these ministries continue to grow and look for ways to serve outside 

of thanksgiving. 

 

Finally, Lutherans are a humble people, but it would be foolhardy not to mention the church softball and volleyball 

teams that brought home championships in 2015.  It was great to play these games so that we could be together 

in fellowship and they allowed for some exercise, but I must admit that it was great to win the league.  I am sure 

Jesus said that somewhere in the gospels.   

 

We had a great year in 2015 and I am excited about the year ahead.  May we continue to work together shining a 

light in the darkness so that everyone may know the love of God in Christ Jesus.  Peace.  

 

Pastor Thadd 
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REPORT OF THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
 

In writing this year’s annual report I’ve reviewed predecessor’s reports in order to reflect on the changes in our 

congregation over the past 3 years.   In prior years we’ve written about a time of transition and the unknowns 

associated with calling new Pastors.  It seems to me the theme from 2015 was one of stability as we celebrated 

our first full year in many with two Pastors at St.  Matthew’s!   The church council has used this year to build off 

that foundation and focus on our mission and vision:  

Mission Statement:   

God calls St. Matthew’s congregation and community to be engaged in joyful service in God’s world through 

faith in Jesus Christ.  

Vision Statement:  

We will commit ourselves through our time, talents and financial support to  

 Put God’s Word into action 

 Foster communications in order to inform and connect people to ministry 

 Express God’s love and fulfill God’s mission by generously serving one another locally and globally.     

To that end we delivered against the following objectives in 2015:  

Revision and revitalize our Youth Program:  While we have not yet hired a new Youth Director; Laura Book 

and Elizabeth Pettyjohn have done a great job moving the youth program forward in the interim.  In addition, 

Pastors Tina and Thadd are leading the confirmation program building on a strong foundation set by the previous 

leaders. 

Develop and nurture our finance and stewardship teams and strategies:  The Capital Campaign to pay off 

the basement renovation has closed.  While not completely retiring the debt we received enough contributions to 

allow us to cover the loan in 2016 and refinance in 2017 with plans to include it in our operational budget.  In 

addition to the capital campaign, weekly giving has been strong and surpassed levels from 2014.    

Explore and implement an evening program event possibly centered on worship:  A Sunday evening worship 

service was started in September.  The service coincides every other week with confirmation class and a meal.  

This has been a success in 2015 and will continue for the foreseeable future! 

Allow time and space for council and the ministry teams to come together and mature in the areas of 

ministry:  With all the changes over the past couple of years we needed to allow time for the ministry teams to 

stabilize and make plans for the future.   This has been achieved as evident through the numerous ministries 

covered in this annual report.   

Building on the success of 2015 the church council will focus on the following objectives for 2016:  

 Explore ways to enrich the 10:30 worship service 

 Find accounting and bookkeeping support for our church’s finances 

 Develop a long term property maintenance plan 

 Develop a new ongoing outreach ministry program 
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In closing this has been a great year at St. Matthew’s.  Thank you to all those who lead and contribute to the 

delivery of the mission and vision at St. Matthew’s!  There are so many opportunities to be involved at St. 

Matthew’s or even start a new ministry.  If you have any questions or suggestions please don’t hesitate to reach 

out to anyone on the church council! 

Eric Ramsey, 

President, Church Council 

 
REPORT FROM DIRECTOR of MUSIC 

 
Last year, 2015, was yet another strong musical year at St. Matthew’s.  With just a small, faithful group of 

youth and adult singers and instrumentalists, we were able to weave together a musical tapestry of praise, 

hymns and liturgies that helped lead and inspire Sunday worshipers week after week. 

 

2015 also brought new challenges and opportunities to our attention.  The sanctuary grand piano needed to have 

its tuning block replaced and its strings replaced.  In a short period of time, reaching out to just the few 

members who had participated in our music program over the year, we raised over $5,000 to accomplish the 

repairs.  We started a women’s choir that has quickly grown and has been enthusiastically received.  And in 

addition to supporting the two Sunday morning services, the praise team began supporting evening services for 

confirmation classes. 

 

The strong Lutheran musical tradition that we uphold along with the passionate support of all those who support 

our Sunday services is what makes it a true blessing to take part in this vibrant musical program at St. 

Matthew’s and I want to send out a big, big thanks our many fine singers and musicians, both adults and youth, 

who show up each Sunday to help bring life and joy to our services! 

 

And a special thanks to all the wonderful congregation members who have encouraged and supported us over 

the months and years.  It’s why we always look forward with anticipation to a new year of musical offerings! 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dave Mackie 

Music Director 
 

SAINT MATTHEW’S CEMETERY 
 

The Cemetery has burial lots available for purchase.  The lots are $200.00 per grave site.  

 

Wells Fargo $  25,601.74 

DNB  $110,749.90 

Thrivent $  24,680.23 

Checking         $    1,211.78 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sandy Dewees 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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REPORT FROM ST. MATTHEW’S SCHOOL 

 

 

St. Matthew’s School has continued to flourish as an outreach of our church.  During our thirteenth year of 

operation we served 168 families with 180 children attending preschool and Kindergarten.  We employed 29 staff 

members as teachers, assistants, substitutes and a secretary.  In addition, the school continued to offer preschool 

classes to two, three, four and five-year-olds with our full day Kindergarten program in its eleventh year of 

operation.  Our four-year-old enrichment program continued to be a success this past year, adding another day of 

learning for our older preschoolers.  Our Kindergarten Enrichment program offered 2 days a week to children 

attending a local public school is now in its second year and has become a popular option for our families.  

 

Our goal, at all ages, to provide children with a developmentally enriching experience in a safe, nurturing 

Christian environment is being reached every day.  The parents are blessed with a safe, loving place to begin their 

child’s education while the children’s smiles and laughter bring blessings to all.  The school continues to add 

enrichment through Music, Spanish, special visitors and field trips.  The school is blessed with a host of parent 

volunteers and hardworking staff who continue to be involved in the education of the children at St. Matthew’s. 

 

The school continues to reach out to the community in a number of ways.   

 January and February were dedicated to a food and diaper drive to support local food pantries. 

 During the month of April we held “Pennies for a Purpose”, collecting small change to support the 

American Cancer Society.  We made a donation for $143.51. 

 “Socktober” was a great month when we collected over 300 pairs of socks for those in need. 

 For Thanksgiving, the school oversaw the collection of hats, gloves, scarves and warm socks to 

accompany our congregants to Holy Communion Lutheran Church in Philadelphia and the additional 

outreach in Coatesville this past year.  These items were distributed to the homeless and those in need. 

 For Christmas we participated in the Operation Christmas Child program with the congregation.  

 Also in December our Kindergarten class held their annual fund-raising drive by marketing and selling 

home-made dog treats, enabling them to donate $100.00 to the SPCA. 

 Finally, all donated clothing, toys and baby equipment through our bi-annual Consignment Sale is given 

to Cradles to Crayons 

 

The school continues to reach out to the community through our Spring and Fall Children’s Consignment Sale; 

generating a conduit for recycling gently used items, being a presence in the community, producing an opportunity 

to donate unsold items to great charities and generating income to support the school and church.  Our Winter 

Carnival, designed to reach families of young children and provide a safe environment to have a fun day out 

during the cold weather months, continues to reach families from all over the areas 

 

We are thankful for the blessing of St. Matthew’s School and look forward to touching many more families in 

our community. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Sandy Elkins 

Director 
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PROPERTY REPORT 
 
The Property Committee was blessed with another productive and relatively uneventful year.  We continue to 

strive to maintain and improve our beautiful facility and keep up with the ever-growing list of demands it 

presents.  This year has again seen some significant accomplishments including LED stage lighting, new 

emergency exit and corridor lighting, painting, exterior trim repairs, door repairs, landscaping and replacing the 

40-year old furnace at the church office.  The extreme cold for the past 2-winters put a tremendous burden on our 

equipment and emphasized the inefficiency of the older unit. This winter is off to a kinder start but we are prepared 

should it turn on us.  Our annual contract for snow removal as well as those for lawn maintenance and equipment 

maintenance are in place. 

 

For 2016, we will continue to work away at our list.  We have budgeted to take care of some necessary repairs 

and improvements such as replacing the remainder of the rotting exterior trim on the CLC with maintenance free 

materials and some additional plumbing, lighting and electrical work.  We are also ready to react to the surprises 

a facility such as ours offers.  The most notable of those in 2015 was definitely the bat infestation of the office 

attic.  There remain plenty of items on our list that could become a DIY project should any talented volunteers be 

revealed.  Please let myself or Jim Rutledge know if you have any interest in getting involved with the property 

committee.  We would be glad to put you to work! 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

James Davis  

 
 

REPORT FROM MISSION IN MINISTRY 
 
Throughout the year the members of the MISSION IN MINISTRY have provided meals, transportation and 

general support for our fellow members in need.  Additional team structure has allowed better communication of 

various needs.  Our focus has been as follows. 

 

- EMERGENCY SUPPORT (and PRAYER TEAM) - Jeanne Maugle 

- ONGOING SUPPORT - Mary Kwiatkowski 

- NEW BABY / FAMILY SUPPORT - Noreen Craft 

 

Special thanks to Joyce Libes who has expanded our reach with a CARD MINISTRY.   

 

The PRAYER TEAM led by Jeanne Maugle continues to receive prayer requests via calls to the Church Office, 

Women’s Bible Study and sometimes word of mouth.  A word of thanks to Bob McDevitt who recently 

constructed and installed a beautiful gridded PRAYER WALL located in the Christian Life Center and available 

for insertion of hand written prayer requests. 

 

The CONGREGATION CARES FUND - Thank you to all who make donations to this fund.  Your generosity 

means that we are able to help members our community as the need arises.  

 

In addition, Fundraising goals are being developed for 2016. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sue Hummerston 
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St. Matthews Outreach – Serving God’s People 
 

There is a full calendar of Outreach programs and St. Matthew’s always welcomes new outreach initiatives.  You 

might be as surprised as we were to discover all the amazing activities that happen at St. Matthew’s through-out 

the year and the amount of participants.  Below are few high-lights from 2015. 
 

Blood Drive:  Our annual American Red Cross blood drive was held on September 8, 2015.  A total of 44 pints 

of blood were donated.  Louise Rutledge 
 

Good Works:  St. Matthews has completed their role as a partner church with the Good Works organization in 

Phoenixville.  The dedicated crew finished their sixth adopted home in eight years in Spring City.  Good 

Works continues to need volunteers one Saturday a month in either Phoenixville or Coatesville.  The organization 

is dedicated to helping those in need in Chester County by restoring hope and making their homes safe and 

warm.  St. Matthew’s team members also visit previous homeowners to provide ongoing support.  Please contact 

the church office if you are interested in participating in this ministry at St. Matthews.  Jim Rutledge 
 

Manatawny Manor:  This year we started a ministry to Manatawny Manor, a senior living facility run by Diakon 

Lutheran Social Ministries.  In September we put together 20 school kits and 24 hygiene kits with “residents in a 

memory support neighborhood.”  In December a group of Saint Matthew’s went Christmas caroling in the 

Memory Support, Assisted Living, and Nursing home portions.  One St. Matthew’s member visits for two hours 

every week.  We spent approximately $500, $250 from a Thrivent card for the School Kits and $250 in private 

donations for the hygiene kits.  We would love to have you join us! Mary Kwiatkowski 
 

Operation Christmas Child 

A great big thank you to the church members and preschool families who gave your time and resources to fill 

Operation Christmas Child boxes with love. With all of your help a little bit we were able to send a little bit of 

Christmas to 63 children somewhere in the world.  Every box is an opportunity to make a child smile and explain 

Jesus' love for them.  This is an exciting ministry and if any of you feel called to assist next year please contact 

at me DAL2123@yahoo.com.  Thank You! Desiree Lee 
 

St. Matthew's Community Garden:  The garden did very well this season.  Dues paid totaled $425.  We spent 

approx. $250 on mulch and soil and were very excited to donate a total of 367.5 pounds of fresh organic 

produce.  This spring we will have one open bed for rent if you would like to join us. The Garden Committee 
 

Tanzania Project:  On March 8 a special offering was taken to fund a wheelchair for Mary, one of the special 

needs children who lives at the St. Matthew’s House at Neema Orphanage in Tanzania.  During Coffee Hour I 

had a small exhibit with pictures of Mary and the orphanage.  I had a chance to tell her story and explain how this 

specially equipped wheel chair would enable Mary to navigate areas of the campus that were inaccessible to her 

and how this gift would change her life. The response of $10,361 was beyond our expectation.  Mary is blessed 

because of you and your help. Thanks! Natalie David 
 

Thanksgiving Outreach Dinner – Coatesville and Philadelphia:  Our Philadelphia outreach with the Church 

of the Holy Communion in Philadelphia continues to be a strongly supported event every year.  For many families 

Thanksgiving wouldn’t be complete without this as part of their day.  This year we partnered with Church of the 

Good Shepherd in Coatesville and the event was met with as much enthusiasm and support.  We were delighted 

to be a part of this new ministry serving the needs of our local community.  Philadelphia served 500 meals and 

Coatesville served 250. For Coatesville donations of $1,040 was raised - $570 for turkeys and $150 for hats and 

gloves. Again this year one of our members donated over 40 turkeys for Philadelphia and $250 was raised for 

pies.  We look forward to seeing you again next Thanksgiving. Skip Craft 
 

If you haven’t explored the possibilities of becoming a part of the Outreach Ministries Team or one of our other 

ministries we hope you will consider it in 2016.  We meet the second Sunday of the month at 10:15 a.m. and 

look forward to your thoughts and ideas.   
 

Respectfully submitted, Anita Bailey, Chair, Jim Rutledge, Mary Kwiatkowski, Patrick Miller, Skip Craft 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT4210_com_zimbra_email%22));
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2015 FINANCE REPORT 
 

2015 Review 

 

Saint Matthew’s remains financially sound going into 2016 thanks in large part to the ongoing support and 

stewardship from the congregation.  Regular contributions of $377,097 was $2,097 above the 2015 budget of 

$375,000 and above the 2014 contributions of $363,820. The total operating surplus of $5,472 was $5,384 above 

the budgeted surplus of $88.  Total operating expenses of $436,077 were $9,835 below budget and $13,352 lower 

than 2014.   

 

The Finance Committee is also responsible for monitoring the trust activities for the Woodland and Bertolet 

Trusts. The combined value of the trusts, which currently comprise an approximate mix of 48% stocks, 51% fixed 

income and 1% cash, is $760,155.88.  The Berterlot Trust had a total return of 0% in 2015.  The Woodland Trust’s 

total return was -1.2% in 2015.  The Berterlot and Woodland Trust ended the year at $288,847 and $471,309, 

respectively, $18,513 lower than last year’s ending balances.  The Woodland Trust is restricted to withdrawals 

from income and capital gains for edifice expenses.   No distributions in 2015 were made from the Woodland 

Trust nor from the Berterlot Trust. 

 

The Capital Campaign Fund balance was $65,423 at the end of the year.  The fund paid $28,007 in principal and 

interest payments on the mortgage.  The mortgage balance at year end was $277,362   

 

The Africa Fund's cash balance at the end of 2015 was $15,906.  There was no significant activity in this fund in 

2015.   

 

The Congregation Cares Fund received $6,077 in direct contributions and support from the church.  The Fund 

made disbursements to beneficiaries of $5,522 in 2015.   The Fund had a cash balance of $2,434 at the end of 

2015. 

  

At the end of the year, the Savings, Gifts, and Memorial account had a balance of $27,926.  

 

2016 Budget 

 

Our budgeted operating income of $461,573 is $20,024 higher than operating income received in 2015. Our 

weekly contributions budget of $385,000 is a 2.5% increase over last year.  Distributions from the Woodland 

Trust and Berterlot Trust will offset a decrease in expected preschool income.  Preschool income of $43,300 has 

been budgeted for 2016, which is $18,091 lower than 2015 preschool income received.  Budgeted expenses of 

$461,401 are $25,324 higher than 2015.  Expenses are higher, due to new booking keeping services and existing 

staff pay increases.   Lower expected property expenses and decreased benefit costs help offset larger office and 

payroll expenses.  

 

As we prepare for 2016, Council and the Finance Committee took a conservative approach both on the income 

and expense side given the ongoing uncertainties in our economy.  We plan to continually to monitor our 

financials against the budget on a regular basis and continue to be willing to minimize and defer expenses, should 

conditions warrant. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Andrew Aramany, Finance 

Ed Maurer, Treasurer  
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St. Matthews Lutheran Church 
Net Worth Statement - 12/31/2015 

 
Assets  

Amount  

Bertolet Trust - The Vanguard Group  $   288,846  
Woodland Trust - DNB Wealth Management  $   471,309  
Morgan Stanley - Capital Campaign Account  $     35,781  
Morgan Stanley - Other Account  $     10,765  
DNB First  
Main Account  $    136,384  
Congregation Cares  $        2,434  
Capital Campaign  $      29,692  
Savings, Gifts, Memorials  $      27,927  
Africa Fund  $      15,906  
Total Assets  $ 1,019,044  
 
Liabilities 
DNB First Mortgage  $     277,362  
Total Liabilities  $     277,362  
 
Net Worth  

 
$     741,682  

 

 

  

  

  

FAITH FORMATION 
 
 

Faith Formation Vision Statement: 

FINDING FAITH. FORMING FAITH. SHARING FAITH. 

 

Due to the addition of the Sunday Evening Service, The Faith Formation program changed programming for 

Sunday Mornings.  Our Morning program now serves children age four through fifth grade at the 9am service.  

Confirmation and Youth programs meet two Sunday evenings per month as part of the Evening Worship program. 

The preschool through third grade classes have switched to a Bible Story based curriculum.  They are working 

their way through the bible using the Stories as presented in an age appropriate version from the Jesus Storybook 

Bible.  The pre-K, Kindergarten and First grade groups rotate through the craft room; this enables the teachers to 

provide smaller group instruction in the younger groups.  The second and third graders are learning to navigate 

and read the bible, as they follow the stories.  The 4th and 5th graders are using a book club style program entitled 

“Jesus is_________.”; in order to help further their relationships with Christ. This has received great feedback 

for both students and teachers.  

 

Children’s Church has been replaced by having the Children in Worship and dismissed after the Children’s 

sermon.  This has been a great transition to exposing our kids to the worship environment, while building rapport 

with the Pastors.   We also continued our tradition of having Faith Formation families light the advent wreath 

each week during the Advent season.  This has been another great way to get new families and faces involved at 

St. Matthews. Our programming year ends with Faith Formation Sunday on 5/22/2016. This is an opportunity for 

the children to participate in the Worship Service.   

 

Community activities are still supported in our classrooms.  The children made cards for and collected hats, gloves 

and socks for the Thanksgiving Mission project as well as contributing to the Shoe Box and Martin Luther 

Spring’s angel tree, and the food pantry and Stop Hunger Now projects.   Faith Formation also participates in the 

annual Christmas Pageant, which combines all of the classes and the Children’s choirs during the 9am worship 

service.   We look forward to continuing and growing these community service opportunities for our Faith 

Formation students. Our Faith Formation offering supports The Heifer Project.   
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Due to the new online registration system, there are currently only 67 children enrolled in St. Matthew’s Faith 

Formation Program.  However, active participation continues to average between 45-60 children per week. We 

are very blessed to have a small group of teachers who show such dedication and commitment but we are in DIRE 

NEED of more help with teaching.  Please consider helping out in Faith Formation. 

 

Respectfully and Joyfully Submitted, 

Jenny Sbei,  

Faith Formation Coordinator 

 
 

2015 TECHNOLOGY 

 
2015 Technology Year in Review 

 

It was a relatively quiet year for technology.  Our two websites (church and school) have settled in and have 

received nice traffic in 2015.  We use WordPress and it provides great stats surrounding visitor traffic.  (Please 

see high-level 2015 stats below).  The sites have been updated throughout the year to stay current with the latest 

and greatest from WordPress. 

 
Church Web Stats 

 
 
School Web Stats 

 
 
In 2015, we purchased a new laptop for the sanctuary to replace the old one. 

 

Thank you to all the PowerPoint volunteers!  

 

All the best, 

John Lueders 
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2015 STATISTICS 
Adults and Children received  

 

Lauren & James D’Aloia 

Christina & Ben Guyer (Arthur) 

Brianne & Jason Johnson (Staton, Scarlett & Sawyer) 

Gwen & Chad Lobley (Carolina & Crew) 

Alissa & Anthony Christoforou & Children  

 

 

Youth Confirmed - 25 

 

Members transferred or moved from area – 31 
 

Deaths 
 

Ray Carr 

Ruth Frame 

 

Infants Baptized 
 

Reid Czyzewski, Carolina & Crew Lobley, Alexandra MacNeal, Liliana Pizonka, Owen Sisum 
 

Crib size quilts are presented by the Chatty Country Quilters 

to infants and children to age 3 the day of their baptism.  Thank You! 

 

 

 

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE CONGREGATION 

Annual Meeting Minutes 
January 25, 2015 – Following 9:30 a.m. Worship Service 

 

God calls St. Matthews congregation and community to:  
be engaged in joyful service in God’s world through faith in Jesus Christ 

 

Introductions  

 John Kerrigan (President) opened the meeting noting that there were 74 people in attendance which satisfied 

the quorum requirement.     

 

Approval of the 2014 Minutes 

 A motion was made and seconded to approve the congregational minutes taken at the 2014 Annual Meeting.   

Approval of this was unanimous by the congregation with no changes.    

 

Committee Reports 

 John Kerrigan asked the congregation if there were any questions on any of the Committee Reports.  There 

were no questions on any of the Committee Reports.   
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Nominations and Election of 2015 Council Members 

 Jenny Sbei provided a review of the Nominating Committee and thanked the team for helping fill the 

vacancies for 2015.   Those on the nominating committee included Don Hummerston, Cesar Madarang, Tara 

Thies, Jeff Foltz, Pastor Thadd, and Pastor Tina. 

 New Members voted to Council included the following: 

o Sue Giacoponello 

o Louise Rutledge 

o Drew Aramany 

o Ed Mourar 

Committee Heads included the following 

 Nancy Cooper – Community Life 

 Sue Hummerston – Congregational Cares 

 Jenny Sbei – Faith Formation 

 James Davis – Property 

 Anita Uhl – Outreach 

 John Lueders - Technology 

 

2014 Actual Budget   

Brian Delin provided a review of the 2014 Actual Budget.  We ended the year on a positive note in the Black.  

Our income was $10,484 greater than our expenses.    

Areas to highlight on the income end: 

 Our offerings comparing 2013 to 2014 were slightly up.  This is a good sign that we are in an upward 

trend.   One item to note is that we budgeted $380,000 and we were 4% below this.  

 Our school income comparing 2013 to 2014 was slightly down. 

 We have two trusts: 

o The Woodland Trust – This can be used for Edifice Expenses only.  We have rolled over our 

eligible distributions for edifice expenses, in order to take a number of large withdrawals for 2014.  

Some of those expenses included the following: 

 Pavement 

 Slate Roof 

 Fixing the office and painting 

 The Sound System 

o The Bertolet Trust has no restrictions on it.  No withdrawals have been made from this Trust in 

over 7 years. 

Areas to highlight on the Expense end: 

 Our capital improvements came to $53,000 – A majority of this was covered by withdrawals from the 

Woodland Trust. 

 Payroll went up from 2013 to 2014 with the addition of Staff. 

 Utilities were high in 2014 due to higher oil expenses, heating, etc...  

2015 Proposed Budget 

 Brian Delin provided a review of the 2015 Budget that was to be approved by the Congregation. 

 We had a number of Council Meetings to review our budget to come to a balanced budget.  
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Areas to highlight on the income end for 2015: 

 We are estimating offerings at $375,000 in 2015.  This is a 3% increase over 2014.  We ended the year 

very strong.  We feel there is a lot of positive energy to make this number.   

 School is budgeted at $56,000 for the income for 2015.  This is slightly higher than last year. 

 Our Trust distributions are budgeted quite a bit lower for 2015.  We are estimating a withdrawal of $15,000 

as we have taken most of our eligible distributions during the previous year (2014). 

Areas to highlight on the Expense end for 2015: 

 Benevolence – This is our contribution to the Synod.  We have budgeted this down slightly from 2014 in 

order to balance our budget for 2015.  Our goal is to increase our offerings over the year to bring this back 

to 2014 and 2013 levels. 

 Capital Improvements are budgeted quite a bit lower for 2015 compared to 2014.  We wanted to get some 

of the larger expenses done in 2014 in anticipation of higher payroll and staff budgets in 2015.  Items we 

plan to work on in 2015:    

o Upgrade the office furnace and oil tank - $7,000 and CLC Gutter $5,000.   

 Community life is budgeted slightly higher in 2015 in anticipation of some new programs we will be 

trying to pilot this year.   This includes $7,000 for evening programs and meals. 

 Payroll and benefits is budgeted higher in 2015, compared to 2014, with the addition of Pastor Thadd.  

 We budgeted utilities slightly lower in 2015 in hope of a better winter than 2014. 

 Property – Snow and other related events we budgeted lower for 2015 compared to 2014. 

Questions on the Budget 

 There was a question on the Benevolence its significance.  Pastor Tina gave a little background on this 

line item.   This is our contribution to the Synod.  We have budgeted this down slightly from 2014 in order 

to balance our budget for 2015.  Our goal is to increase our offerings over the year to bring this back to 

2014 and 2013 levels. 

 There was a question on the basement and where we stand on the Capital Campaign.  Brian Delin 

provided some background on our Mortgage and Capital Campaign: 

o Our mortgage including the prior mortgage with the CLC is $293,049.   

o The Capital Campaign received $31,072 in cash and stock in 2014.   

o The Capital Campaign holds approximately $58,134 in cash and equity/stock.   

o The Campaign is scheduled to end in May 2015.  We will still have a mortgage balance after the 

campaign is over.  The Stewardship team would like have an additional campaign to pay down 

what is left on the mortgage after the first campaign comes to a close.    

A motion was made and seconded to approve the new 2015 budget.  This motion was unanimously approved.   

  

Adjournment 

 A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting which was unanimously approved.   

 We closed the meeting with the Lord’s Prayer.    

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Brian Delin 

Council Secretary 

  


